HIGHER EDUCATION

INFORMATION MEMO

SEPTEMBER 18, 2024

ED Delays Financial Value Transparency and
Gainful Employment Reporting

The U.S. Department of Education (ED) has announced a revised deadline for submitting required
data under the Financial Value Transparency and Gainful Employment (FVT/GE) rules. The new
deadline for institutions to report and review Completers Lists has been extended to Jan. 15,
2025, moving from the previous deadline of Oct. 1, 2024.

This change follows ongoing Title IV challenges faced by colleges and universities, including delays
and issues related to the rollout of the new Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA).

Many institutions and groups like the National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators
expressed concerns that meeting the initial deadline would be difficult amidst these ongoing
complications. Additionally, a group of 20 senators recently requested a further extension to July
2025, reflecting widespread concern over the ability to comply with the current timeline.

ED acknowledged these challenges and noted that the extended deadline will allow institutions
to prioritize critical FAFSA-related activities while still ensuring compliance with FVT/GE reporting
requirements. ED also said that it is addressing issues identified in the Completers Lists, with
updates expected soon.

While ED has granted more time, it is also planning to offer an opt-in opportunity for those (likely
few) institutions that wish to submit their data earlier.

Colleges and universities are advised to actively follow further guidance from ED to ensure that
they meet the new Jan. 15, 2025 deadline. Bond will continue to offer updates and information here
to support clients’ effective and compliant implementation of the regulations.

If you would like to discuss the FVT/GE requirements or related Title IV compliance information,
please contact Seth Gilbertson or any attorney in Bond’s higher education practice.
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Bond has prepared this communication to present only general information. This is not intended as legal advice, nor should you consider it as such. You should not act, or decline to act, based upon
the contents. While we try to make sure that the information is complete and accurate, laws can change quickly. You should always formally engage a lawyer of your choosing before taking actions
which have legal consequences. For information about our firm, practice areas and attorneys, visit our website, www.bsk.com. Attorney Advertising. © 2024 Bond, Schoeneck & King PLLC.
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https://fsapartners.ed.gov/knowledge-center/library/electronic-announcements/2024-09-13/updated-timeline-financial-value-transparency-and-gainful-employment-reporting-and-completers-lists
https://www.bsk.com/news-events-videos/u-s-department-of-education-to-require-ldquo-financial-value-transparency-rdquo-reporting-from-higher-ed-institutions
https://www.bsk.com/news-events-videos/financial-value-transparency-and-gainful-employment-regulations-what-we-know-now
https://www.bsk.com/people/seth-f-gilbertson
https://www.bsk.com/practices/higher-education

